Dear TCA Families and Friends,

TCA's Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from the March 12, 2018 Board Meeting:

Board Member News

Mr. Paul Baker has announced that he will be resigning from the Board of Directors in April due to family and professional commitments. If you're interested in being considered as a candidate to fill Mr. Baker's open seat, please let the Board know by sending an email to talk2tcaboard@gmail.com by March 23, 2018. If you have questions about Board candidacy or associated requirements, please contact our Board Clerk, Mr. Bob Swanson at swanson@asd20.org. A recommendation on filling this open position will be made to the Board in April.

Construction Update

The North Gym and Auditorium construction continues to be on schedule and under budget. During Spring Break, please be aware there will be no power at the North Campus from Monday, March 26 through Wednesday, March 28th. During break, the construction crews will also be connecting the entrances from the gym and auditorium to the forum.

Library Construction

Due to the construction addition of cafeterias in the new elementary gym and secondary commons, an opportunity was presented to move forward this summer with a remodel of the North Library to include completion of a junior high/high school library on the ground floor (current cafeteria). The Board voted to approve the project and appropriated \$600,000 from the General Fund. Work on the library remodel will begin this summer.

Celebrate TCA

We celebrated the North Elementary Health Jam that took place in February. Kim Romine, PE teacher, planned a dedicated day of healthy activities for the students. Activities included Taekwondo, Karate and jump rope demonstration teams, and presentations on how muscles work, nutrition, bike safety, Pilates, and many others. It was a great day displaying commitment to mind, body, and spirit at TCA.

Have a wonderful spring break,

Rob Moulton

Board Chair

TCA Mission Statement

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

This e-mail has been sent to you by THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY. To maximize their communication with you, you may be receiving this e-mail in addition to a phone call with the same message. If you no longer wish to receive email notifications from THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY, please <u>click here</u> to unsubscribe.